

Mini test

Unit 3

MODULE 1

Name: _____

1 . *have/has got*

Underline the correct alternative.

Families are different all over the world. In China, many families 1 *has got* / *have got* one child and they 2 *has* / *have* often got their grandparents to help when the parents are at work. A Saudi Arabian family is big, and 3 *doesn't have got* / *hasn't got* lots of children. Saudi families live with relatives and they 4 *have got* / *has got* a large house or a group of houses. In Ghana too, families live with their relatives. In Europe and the United States sometimes families 5 *don't have got* / *haven't got* any children. Other families 6 *haven't got* / *hasn't got* two parents – these are called one-parent families. Which kind of family is yours?

2 . Complete the conversation with the correct form of *have got*. Use the words in brackets.

A: 1 *Have you got* (you) a big family?

B: Yes, 2 _____ (I) two brothers and one sister.

A: Really? Are you very close?

B: I'm close to my brother, Tom. He lives at home and he likes the same things as me – football and music – so we're very close. My other brother's a doctor. 3 _____ (he) a flat in London so I don't see him very often. 4 _____ (he) a very busy life.

A: What about your sister?

B: Oh, she lives a long way away, in Scotland. She's married and 5 _____ (she) two children. What about you? 7 _____ (you) a big family?

3. Put a frequency adverb in the correct place in the sentences. Use the information in brackets to help you.

1 The food here is very good. (100%)

The food here is always very good

2 I get up late on Sundays. (80%)

3 I go to bed early. (0%)

4 They don't do their homework. (60%)

5 She's late. (10%)

6 He reads an English newspaper. (40%)

7 I phone my cousin at the weekend. (100%)

4. Match questions 1–5 with answers a)–e).

1 What time's good for you? D

2 How about going to the cinema?

3 How about meeting at nine thirty?

4 What would you like to do?

5 Are you free tonight?

a) Mmm. That's too late.

b) What do you want to see?

c) I'd like to see a play.

d) Six o'clock.

e) No, I'm sorry, I'm busy.

5. Put the words in the correct order to make sentences and questions.

1 sorry / I'm / really

I'm really sorry

2 of / got / I've / lots / chocolate

3 phone / new / got / a / I've

4 time / you / have / got ?

5 I'm / Saturday / busy / on / very

6 favourite / you / have / café / got / a?

6. Complete the conversation with the phrases in the box.

Are you free on Friday?

How about meeting another time?

That's a good idea.

That's a problem.

That's a shame.

~~That's fantastic!~~

A: Hello, Erin. It's good to see you again.

B: Hi, Jasim. Great to see you too. How are you?

A: I'm fine. I've got lots of news.

B: That's great. Tell me about it.

A: Well, first of all, I've got a job.

B: 1 That's fantastic!

A: Yes, but the job is away from home.

B: 2 _____ Where is it?

A: It's in Italy, in Rome.

B: But that's fantastic! Rome is a very beautiful city. Tell me more!

A: Erin, I'm really sorry but I'm busy right now. I've got a phone call in ten minutes with my new boss.

3 _____

B: Great idea.

A: Have you got time soon? When's good for you?

B: 4 _____

A: I'm sorry. I'm very busy on Friday. How about meeting tomorrow?

B: Sounds good.

A: How about going to the Steak House? I've got the phone number and I can book a table.

B: Mmm. 5 _____ I don't eat meat – I'm vegetarian.

A: Well, we can go to the Pizzeria – how about a pizza?

B: 6 _____ Is eight o'clock good for you?

A: Perfect! See you there.

7. Read about Maria and Sam. Answer the questions.

MARIA



My sister's name is Maria and she is 23 years old and she works in an office. She's tall and has long, brown, wavy hair and she has green eyes. Maria sometimes wears red glasses and she often reads books in the library. When she doesn't read, you can sometimes find her in the gym. She likes to exercise two or three times a week. Because she likes to exercise, she is thin, strong and healthy. She is also a very funny person and she loves to talk with people and make them laugh, so she has lots of friends. Maria has a big, friendly smile and I think she is a beautiful person. Everyone loves her and, of course, I am very happy that she is my older sister!

SAM



My brother's name is Sam and he is only ten years old. He's an elementary school student in grade four. He is younger and shorter than I am, but he says that he is the tallest person in his class. Sam has short, red hair, freckles, big ears, and a small mouth. He doesn't wear glasses. Unfortunately, he doesn't like to study very much. He thinks it's much better to watch TV and play video games. His favorite game is called 'Monster Shark Attack!' He says that he wants to be an airline pilot when he grows up. Sometimes, on weekends, his friends come over to our home to play. Sam is my brother, and I like him, but sometimes he's a little lazy and a little noisy!

1) How old is Maria?

She is 23 years old

2) How old is Sam?

3) Where does Maria work?

4) What is Sam's favourite game?

5) How often does Maria exercise?

6) How often do Sam's friends come to his house to play?

7) Is Maria a serious person?

8) Has Sam got a brother?

8. Listen and select the correct answers a) , b) or c)

Camilla

a) teaches Spanish.

b) studies English. ✓

c) works in an office.

1. Camila says that:

a. The teachers are wonderful

b. The classroom is beautiful

c. The other students are unfriendly.

2. Camila

- a. Has six classes every day
- b. Has six hours of lessons a day
- c. Gets six hours of homework a day

3. Joe

- a. Isn't free on Sunday
- b. Is free on Friday
- c. Wants to meet on Saturday

4. Camila and Joe plan to

- a. Have lunch in a café
- b. Go to the cinema
- c. Meet for coffee

5. Jimmy's is

- a. Beside Calypso Heaven
- b. On South street
- c. On Green street

6. Camila and Joe plan to meet

- a. At 1 o'clock in the afternoon
- b. On Saturday morning
- c. In the evening

9. Complete the sentences with the adjectives in the box.

Boring intelligent
~~kind~~ quiet serious talkative

- 1 She always helps other people when she can, she's really kind .
- 2 He's so _____ , he just never stops talking!
- 3 The film was so _____ I fell asleep.
- 4 He doesn't laugh very often, he's very _____.
- 5 She's very _____ , she always does well in exams.
- 6 She doesn't talk a lot, she's very _____.

10. Decide if the sentences have contractions of a) is , b) has , or c) possession.

- 1 The station's in the centre of the town. A
- 2 She's got a big house. _____
- 3 This is Martin's car. _____
- 4 He's from Italy. _____
- 5 It's important to study another language. _____
- 6 I want to learn about Italy and its culture. _____

**11: Think of a friend of your childhood that is still your friend today.
What does he/she do? What are his/her hobbies? What can you tell me
about his/her family? Write 45 – 65 words.**
